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AGREEMENT REACHED IN THE POLICE NEGOTIATING BOARD 
  
1.   At the PNB meeting on 9 February 2005 agreement was reached on 

incidental expenses allowance for those attending residential training courses.  
Details are set out in the attached memorandum. 

         
2.  This agreement does not require any amendment to Police Regulations or 

Determinations, or specific authorisation by home department circular.    
            
3. Any inquiries should be addressed to the Independent Secretariat at the 

Office of Manpower Economics  020 7467 7218 or to the Official Side 
Secretary  020 7296 6746 or to the Staff Side Secretary  020 8399 2224.  
Enquiries to the Independent Secretariat relating to the interpretation of this 
circular should, where possible, be sent in writing. 

  
 
    
       
 
 26 May 2005 
 
 



 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
            
The following agreement was reached in the PNB and has been approved by the two 
Sides. 
 
 
                                                                                                   
 
Incidental expenses allowance for those attending residential training courses. 
         
At the Police Negotiating Board meeting on 9 February 2005 it was agreed that the 
incidental expenses allowance for those attending residential training courses should 
be frozen at its current level of £4.43 per night. The maximum allowance is £17.77 
per week except where an officer has to attend for a week’s course of training on the 
preceding Sunday night and will thus be in attendance for five nights. 
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